Town of Washington
Board of Assessors

MINUTES

October 17, 2013
Meeting called to order at 9:00.  
Members: Arline France and Lynn Cook 
Minutes recorded by: Arline France
1.00 MINUTES: Minutes from October 3, 2013 were accepted as written.
If you have any questions regarding property records, credits, or exemptions, we encourage you to call or visit our office during regular business hours on Thursdays between 9 AM – 2 PM, (603) 495-3074.
2.00 BUSINESS: 
1. Judy Nesset called requesting property cards for TM11-006 and TM07-006 on Old Burbank Road. Atkins e-mailed both cards to Ms. Nesset.
2. Atkins changed 911 numbers for TM07-006 and TM11-001 as residing off of Old Burbank Road.

3. Property Owner of TM08-008 called in response to visitation notice from Data Verification. Atkins reviewed property card with owner and made necessary changes.

4. Property owner of TM17-025 called to set up an appointment with an assessor to come view her property. Atkins set up a date with property owner.
5. Shawn Atkins came in for a copy of a deed for TM14-356 and an owner address. Atkins supplied.

6. Property owner of TM12-046 called in reference to survey for TM12-047. Atkins told owner that she would look up plan with the Registry of Deeds and see if it was recorded.

7. Daughter-in-law of property owner of TM25-061 called to set up an appointment with an assessor to review latest property assessment. Atkins set up appointment.

8. Atkins and Cook registered for the NH Municipal Association Annual Conference.

9. Property owner of TM03-001 came into office to find out if Intent-to-Cut had been filed yet. Atkins could find no paperwork on this operation.

10. Call from First American Title for conformation of ownership on a property. France returned call but person at First Title did not know what property was in question.

11. Received PA-34 form for TM16-029.

12. Property Transfer Survey sent to the new owners of TM10-056. 
13. Property Transfer Survey sent to the new owners of TM14-080.

14. Property Transfer Survey sent to the new owners of TM16-029.
